
The Honorable Barack Obama 

The White House 

1600 Pennsylvania Ave. NW 

Washington, DC 20500 

  

July 28th, 2014 

  

Dear President Obama, 

  

As public officials concerned about our constituents’ well-being, we thank you for your 

leadership to date on addressing climate change. We enthusiastically support the Clean 

Power Plan proposed by the Environmental Protection Agency. Climate change 

threatens the health of our families, our communities and the ecosystems on which we 

depend, and we are ready to work with and support you and your Administration. 

Together, we can implement a comprehensive approach to reduce carbon pollution 

while building resilient communities with strong local economies, reliable and affordable 

energy choices, and that are well-prepared for the impacts of climate change now and 

into the future. 

 

As you know, the many communities that we represent are already feeling the effects of 

climate change now. We recognize, and are already seeing the economic and 

environmental benefits of a shift to clean energy that avoids the harmful emissions that 

cause climate change. We are also working to protect our communities with resilience 

strategies, but we also look forward to a strong partnership with the federal government 

to help us make our communities even stronger. 

  

Under your leadership, we can help you achieve the key pillars of your plan to reduce 

carbon pollution, especially the first-ever national limits on carbon pollution from power 

plants, increases in the energy efficiency of our built environment, and smarter 

investments in our country’s renewable energy infrastructure. By committing to clean up 

power plants with a stakeholder process similar to that which was used for other Clean 

Air Act standards, you are once again demonstrating your commitment to 

commonsense solutions that takes the challenge of climate change seriously. This 

move, combined with the strong efficiency and clean energy goals also outlined in your 

Climate Action Plan, is key to putting America on a path to a future powered by 

homegrown clean energy. 

 

However, as you have rightly acknowledged, in addition to reducing carbon pollution, 

we must also prepare and adapt to the impacts that are here today and those that are 

expected, including stronger and more damaging storms, flooding, heat waves, 



prolonged drought, more frequent wildfires, and other extremes. Therefore, we applaud 

your plan’s commitment to identify and remove barriers to climate-resilient investment, 

to remove policies that increase vulnerabilities.  

  

We are ready to stand up in support of this bold action to ensure our communities and 

our health are protected and that we are doing our part to take action to fight climate 

change. Thank you again, Mr. President, for your leadership in addressing the largest 

environmental crisis of our time. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 
 
Mayor Cindy Lerner 
Pinecrest, FL 
 
Mayor Buddy Dyer 
Orlando, FL 
 
Mayor Rick Kriseman 
St. Petersburg, FL 
 
Mayor John R. Marks, III 
Tallahassee, FL 
 
Mayor Philip Stoddard 
South Miami, FL 
 
Mayor Sam Henderson 
Gulfport, FL 

Mayor Michael Ryan 
Sunrise, FL  
 
Mayor Shelley Stanczyk  
Palmetto Bay, FL 
 
Mayor Ed MacDougall  
Cutler Bay, FL  
 
Mayor Daniel Dietch  
Surfside, FL 
 
Mayor Patricia Gerard 
Largo, FL 
 
Mayor Judy Paul 
Davie, FL 

 

 


